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Services for Justice Involved Reentry Initiative Covered Effective 
January 1, 2025 
The Division of Health Care Financing & Policy (DHCFP) is excited to announce that enrolled providers can now 
begin utilizing and billing for services under the Justice Involved Reentry Initiative, effective January 1, 2025. This 
Initiative is a vital step toward ensuring care and smoother transitions for eligible juveniles reentering the 
community before and after institutional or carceral care. 

Services Now Available for Billing 

Under this Initiative, Nevada Medicaid and Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) will include the following 
services 30-day pre- and post-release: 

• Physical (diagnostic) and brief emotional/behavioral assessment 

• Certain Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnostic, and Treatment (EPSDT) services for eligible juveniles 

• Targeted Case Management (TCM) services to ensure continuity of care and support 

Eligible Provider Types 

Providers authorized to deliver and bill for these services include: 

• PT 14 – Behavioral Health Outpatient Treatment 

• PT 20 – Physician, M.D., Osteopath, D.O. 

• PT 22 – Dentist 

• PT 24 – Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) 

• PT 26 – Psychologist  

• PT 54 – Targeted Case Management 

• PT 77 – Physician’s Assistant (PA/PA-C) 

• PT 82 – Behavioral Health Rehabilitative Treatment 

Participating providers performing EPSDT screening services must follow guidelines per the scope of their license 
and the Medicaid Services Manual (MSM).  

Billing Guidance 

The billing guide includes the available service codes and limitations and can be found on the Billing Information 
page. 

See the Justice Involved Reentry Program page for more information. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/BillingInfo.aspx
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Pgms/Waivers/Reentry_Initiative/

